Immaculate Conception Church Palmer Road

Our Lady of Assumption Mission

Miminegash

Bulletin from June 24, -July 1, 2018

Pastor: Père Albin Arsenault

Email: palmerroadparish@gmail.com
Website: www.palmerroadparish.com

Bulletin: Jean Willcock Housekeeper: MaryAnn Smith

Custodian: Billy Myers

Office hours: Monday & Thursday 9:30 am - 5 pm

Sunday Collection:

June 17, 2018: \$2,216.40
Building Fund IMO Noreen Doucette: \$130.00
Building Fund IMO Edward J. Perry: \$640.00
Thank you for your generosity



Nativity of St. John the Baptist June 24, 2018

The time came for Elizabeth to give birth, and she bore a son. Her neighbours and relatives heard that the Lord had shown his great mercy to her, and they rejoiced with her.

The Gospel of Luke

News

Picnic Committee Meeting: There will be a meeting of the Palmer Road Picnic Committee on Thursday, June 28 at 7:30 p.m. in the St Joseph's Room. New members are always welcome to join.

St. Mark's Ceilidh: Thursday, June 28 at 7:30 p.m., featuring Ben Chase and Jordan LeClair. All proceeds go to St Mark's Parish. Price \$10 with a free lunch, door prize and 50/50.

Presentation by Fr Art O'Shea: Fr Art O'Shea will speak on Bishop Peter MacIntyre at St. Andrew's Chapel on Sunday, July 8 at 2pm. Born in Cable Head in 1818, MacIntyre was the third bishop of the Diocese of Charlottetown. He supported of Catholic education on the Island by making improvements to St. Dunstan's College, and in the building of St. Patrick's School for boys in Charlottetown. This school later became Queen Square School. In concern for the health of the people he pushed for the opening of the Charlottetown Hospital in 1879, the first one on the Island. St. Andrew's Chapel is 2 miles east of Mt. Stewart on the St. Peters Rd. Admission is by donation and a luncheon will be served.

25th Anniversary of Fr. Maurice Praught: St. Pius X Parish Council invites parishioners throughout the Diocese to join in celebrating the 25th Anniversary of Fr. Maurice Praught's Ordination to the Priesthood. The celebration will be held at St. Pius X Church, 106 St. Peter's Road, Charlottetown in the MacKenzie Room (lower level of the Church) on July 15th at 11:30 am (after 10:30 am Mass). Refreshments will be served.

Reminder

Weekday Mass Time Changes: Beginning on Monday, July 2, the Monday morning Mass will be at 9 a.m., until the end of December. Also, beginning Thursday, July 5, Thursday's Anniversary Mass will be celebrated at 9 a.m., for the summer months.

Palmer Road Parish Picnic: Mark your calendars for Sunday, Aug 19, 2018- the Annual Palmer Road Parish Picnic. If you would like to get involved with picnic planning or volunteer in any way we'd love to hear from you. The Picnic is a great way to get involved in our Parish Community so we extend a sincere invitation to everyone: Come out and help us make this day a great success, volunteer a couple of

hours and spend some time with family and friends. Please contact the parish office at any time (902-882-2622) for more information.

Annual St Patrick's Parish Picnic: Grand River, Sunday, July 8, 1-4:30 p.m. Come out to enjoy and support our annual parish picnic in beautiful Grand River with an afternoon of fun and community. There will be BBQ, Bingo, Children's Games, a Cake Auction, Booths, a Flea Market, and local entertainment.

Scripture and Christian Meditation Retreat: A silent weekend retreat is being offered at Our Lady of Hope Retreat Centre in Stanley Bridge from Sept 7-9, beginning at 7pm. Theme: Journey to Our Silent Heart. Presenters Regina McQuaid, CND and Kathleen Bolger, CSM will weave together Scripture reflections, Christian Meditation and Personal Prayer. Registration fee \$50 (non-refundable) before August 4 and \$85 upon arrival to Kathleen Bolger. Room and Board, \$137.50, payable to the Centre upon arrival. For information contact kbolger@eastlink.ca or Doris at 902-894-5328.

Stay Connected Youth Retreat: All youth ages 15 and up are invited to a day retreat at St. Paul's Parish in Summerside on Saturday, July 21. The retreat begins at 9:30am with Mass and the Holy Eucharist, followed by registration. The retreat will focus on God's love and the relationship we have with him. Throughout the day, there will be a variety of activities, the Sacrament of Reconciliation and Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament. The day will conclude at 4pm. Light lunch and refreshments included. Admission is free. Deadline for registration is July 17. For more info or to register: (902) 436-5386 or sacredheartpei@gmail.com.

Connolly Estate Bursaries: Connolly Estate
Bursaries are now available to qualifying university
students in their first, second, third or fourth year. A
change in policy means university students can now
receive support for a maximum of four years (not
two). In addition, college students who are
completing a joint program/degree may also qualify
during their university studies. The bursaries are open
to full-time university students who are male or
female, Roman Catholic, and Irish in heritage.
Applicants must demonstrate financial need.
Apply at www.owenconnollyestate.com before
August 31. Recent bursaries have been in the range
of \$3,000/year, though they may be lower depending
on market returns and the number of applicants.

MASS INTENTIONS

Monday: 25/06 10:00 a.m.

Noreen Doucette by Flo Delaney

Tuesday: 26/06 9:00 a.m. Troy & Michael Chaisson by Bernadette, Gerard &

amily

Wednesday: 27/06 9:00 a.m.

Edna Ellsworth by Debbie & Jimmy Nelligan

Thursday: 28/06 7:00 p.m.

Florrie Mills by Kay & Alfred Gallant

Friday: 29/06 No Mass

13th Sunday in Ordinary Time July 1st, 2018

Saturday: 30/06 7:00 p.m.

For the People

Sunday: 01/01 (M) 9:00 a.m.

Louis Gallant by Sandra & Billy

(PR) 11:00 a.m.

Austin Doucette by Corinna & Joey Butler

BULLETIN: Bulletin announcements accepted up to Tuesday at 12 Noon in written form or by email:palmerroadparish@gmail.com

Office hours: Monday & Thursday 9:30 am - 5 pm

<u>BAPTISMS</u>: Baptism will be held the **2**nd **Sunday of each month** at 12:30 Please Contact the Parish Office
for information and to make arrangements. (**882**-**2622**) or email: <u>palmerroadparish@gmail.com</u>

<u>Please Note</u>: The weekday Mass will be cancelled when there is a funeral, but please remember that anyone can attend the funeral of a brother or sister in Christ. The Mass Intention scheduled for that day will then be offered at a later date. Please include a phone number with your mass intentions. Thank you

Intention of the Holy Father, Pope Francis for June 2018

Universal – Social Networks: That social networks may work towards that inclusiveness which respects others for their differences.